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Item  Measure  Target  Actual  

TUSA Meetings  Attendance  75% 14/15 

UTAS Meetings  Attendance  75% 17/17 

TUSA Events  Attendance  N/A  2 

UTAS Events  Attendance  N/A  5 

Miscellaneous 
Meetings 

Attendance N/A 4 

 
Narrative update:   
Golly goodness, and here we are at the end of our 2024 terms! Surreal. It’s been a joy and a 
privilege, and I look forward to continuing to share my learnings from mistakes and successes 
with Ruby Fox, who will be taking on the mantle of Southern Campuses President for 2025. I am 
very pleased to be doing so, and am excited to see the positive impacts she will continue to bring 
to UTAS’s southern presence, particular in this tenuous time.  
Here is a list of some of the key events and meetings I’ve attended during October and 
November: 

• Attended the TUSA State Council October Meeting, 2/10 
• Attended Academic Senate, 3/10 
• Met with N Farrelly discussing the ‘stale-mate’ of the southern transformation, 3/10 
• Met with C Chennatt, regarding a proposed new exhibition facilitated by UTAS, 3/10 
• Met with J Brann, L McLaren and SL Ward, for the weekly TUSA x UTAS catchup, 4/10 
• Attended the UTAS “Creative Lob” Creative Arts and Media exposition in the Hedberg, 

4/10 
• Met with M Warrington and C Harris as a regular Equity Committee organisers catchup, 

7/10 
• Attended the TUSA Work in Progress meeting with L McLaren, SL Ward, and R de 

Villeneuve, 10/10 
• Met with J Brann, L McLaren and SL Ward, for the weekly TUSA x UTAS catchup, 10/10 

  



 
State Council  

Representative Report 

 

• Attended a meeting with the NUS (National Union of Students) and BDS (Boycott, Divest, 
Sanction) Youth, planning for the National Week of Action for Gaza, 10/10 

• Attended a lunchtime discussion with SIPS Intern, O Wenn, regarding the Rights of Nature 
in a UTAS context, 11/10 

• Met with M Warrington and C Harris as a regular Equity Committee organisers catchup, 
14/10 

• Met with C Chennatt and L McLaren, discussing library spaces and exhibitions in the south, 
14/10 

• Met with J Brann, L McLaren and SL Ward, for the weekly TUSA x UTAS catchup, 15/10 
• Attended the TUSA Work in Progress meeting with L McLaren, SL Ward, and R de 

Villeneuve, 15/10 
• Attended the TUSA State Council ‘Shut Up & Write Session: Handover Edition’, 15/10 
• Attended the Plimsoll Address delivered by the Minister for Foreign Affairs, Penny Wong,  

as a TUSA representative, 15/10 
• Met with L McLaren, for a fortnightly catchup meeting, 17/10 
• Attended a presentation and panel discussion on Youth Volunteering in Tasmania, 

organised by Evelyn Unwin Tew for a Sustainability Placement Experience unit, 17/10 
• Met with N Farrelly, discussing the UTAS public Southern Transformation announcement, 

17/10 
• Attended the official opening of ‘The Shed’ building on the Inveresk Campus with L 

McLaren and L Alsop, 18/10 
• Met with M Warrington and C Harris as a regular Equity Committee organisers catchup, 

21/10 
• Attended the TUSA Round 7 Grants Committee Meeting, 22/10 
• Attended the Sustainability Placement Networking event run by C Elliott and T Millbank, 

22/10 
• Met with R Fox for an initial Southern Campuses President handover meeting, including 

discussion over lunch and a tour of key Hobart City campus locations, 23/10 
• Attended the TUSA x Eat Well Tas ‘Eat It All’ event, led by K White, 23/10 
• Briefly met with J Brann, L McLaren and SL Ward, for the weekly TUSA x UTAS catchup, 

29/10 
• Met with A Castray, the new Executive Director, Student Residential Communities and 

Sports and Recreation at UTAS, with L McLaren and J Brann, 4/11 
• Met with J Brann, L McLaren and M Warrington, discussing UTAS’s incoming Disability 

Inclusion Action Plan.  
• Met with M Warrington and C Harris as a regular Equity Committee organisers catchup, 

4/11 
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• Met with N Farrelly and R Fox, introducing as part of the Handover process, 4/11 
• Attended a ‘Shredders on Tour’ stall at Hytten Hall, with J Lenthall, L McLaren, M 

Warrington, and A Schmidt.  
• Met with P Fay, N Farrelly, and L McLaren, briefly being shown the floorplan of the 

Forestry Building, 5/11 
• Attended the Student Experience Committee, 5/11 
• Attended the UTAS media announcement regarding future Southern Transformation with 

L McLaren, 6/11 
• Met with L McLaren for a fortnightly catchup, 7/11 
• Attended a tour of the Forestry Building for TUSA, led by N Farrelly and P Fay, 7/11 
• Missed the TUSA Clubs and Societies Awards Selection Committee meeting, due to family 

matters, 13/11 
• Attended the TUSA Bonus Round Grants Committee Meeting, 13/11 
• Attended the TUSA Team Meeting, 13/11 
• Attended the CALE Proposal Announcement Staff Drop-In Session, 14/11 
• Attended the Pre-Senate meeting with K Harman and S Keating, 18/11 
• Attended the TUSA State Council November Meeting, 25/11.  

 
And, as usual, I’ve met with a number of students regarding complaints about their student 
experience, on campus and with their education. I look forward to supporting  
Please reach out to me in person or via email (southern.president@tusa.utas.edu.au) at any time 
with any questions, comments, stories, or concerns, until the 31st of November 2024, when Ruby 
will fully take the reins of Southern Campuses Presidency, and be supporting and empowering 
your student voice.   
Farewell for now,  
JOP 
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Southern Campus President Report   
Ruby Fox 

November 2024 

Item  Measure  Target  Actual  

TUSA Meetings  Attendance  75% 4/5 

UTAS Meetings  Attendance  NA NA 

TUSA Events  Attendance  N/A  1 

UTAS Events  Attendance  N/A  NA 

 
Narrative update:   
This month has been a great opportunity to meet the TUSA team and slowly get the hang of my 
new role. Big thank you to the team for their hard work during this tricky transition period, really 
appreciating extra clarity and patience as we learn the ropes.  
 
Here is a list of some of the key events and meetings I attended this month:  

- Met with Jack for a handover chat and Southern Campuses Tour 23/10 
- Attended the “Eat it All” food hub event 23/10 
- Attended the Student Experience Committee Meeting 5/11 
- Attended the Forestry Tour with N Farrelly and P Fay  
- Attended the TUSA C&S Bonus Grants Round Meeting 13/11 
- Attended the TUSA Operational Team Meeting 13/11 
- Met with JOP and N Farrelly 14/11 and 4/11 

I have unfortunately been unable to attend TUSA’s weekly kick-off meetings.  
 
As of this Monday, I am starting a two-week intensive unit which finishes on the 29th of November, after 
which I will be working remotely all of December.  
 
I’m aiming to keep working to follow in Jack’s footsteps to chat to lots of people on campus and hear 
about their concerns, but haven’t had a chance to do this very much yet! Please reach out to me in person 
or via email (southern.president@tusa.utas.edu.au) at any time with any questions, comments, stories, or 
concerns.  
 
Cheers,  
 
Ruby  
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